
 

August 2013 
 
Dear Parent: 
 
Re: Emergency Communications Procedures 
 
As we launch the new school year, I felt it timely to remind you of Plano ISD’s emergency communications procedures. 
Should an unexpected event, such as sudden severe weather, occur during the school day, our school’s top priority is 
keeping your children safe. 
 
In order to focus our attention on student safety during a district-wide emergency, communications efforts will be 
coordinated at the district level. Our internal communication system allows central administration to be continuously in 
touch with campuses. We urge parents to please avoid telephoning the school or district, as phone systems and the 
resources to operate them could be inaccessible during extreme situations. Throughout the course of an emergency, we 
will use the following methods to communicate with you. 
 

 The Plano ISD website (www.pisd.edu): District emergency messages and updates will be posted in real time on 
the Plano ISD home page.  

 School Messenger (e-mail, text and telephone messages): The district will provide updated information as 
needed to all parent and emergency contact telephone numbers and email addresses in the system. 

 Social media – Facebook (www.facebook.com/PlanoISD) and Twitter (www.twitter.com/Plano_Schools): 
Messages will be posted immediately to Plano ISD’s Facebook and Twitter pages. You do not have to sign up for 
Facebook or Twitter to view these pages; however, followers will receive instant updates in their newsfeeds. 

 Local news media: Plano ISD will make information available to local television and radio stations and will enlist 
their assistance in communicating with our audiences.  

 
In a true emergency, events happen fast. We will do our best to keep you informed in a timely manner, especially as it 
pertains to early or delayed dismissal times, transportation issues and any other changes to your child’s instructional 
day. Please remember that we work very hard to keep your children safe at school. In the event of severe weather or 
other emergency where conditions outside the school are unsafe, we will shelter our students and staff in place and 
avoid sending anyone outside of the building until the threat has passed. During such emergencies, we urge you to avoid 
coming to the school until you are notified that dismissals have resumed. If you choose to do so, there may be significant 
delays in our ability to release individual students to parents, as our priority will be maintaining the safety of the overall 
campus population. When regular dismissal times or procedures are altered due to an emergency, we will have a 
student sign-out process in place for the safety of all concerned.  
 
Every day we endeavor to stay focused on learning in a secure instructional environment; however, we are prepared for 
the unexpected. Planning ahead is our best safeguard. Thank you for partnering with us to keep our school safe.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Renee Godi 

Plano ISD Academy High School 

 Renee Godi, Principal 

1701 Alma Drive 
Plano, TX 75075 
(972) 905-8100 
academyhs.pisd.edu 

http://www.pisd.edu/
http://www.facebook.com/PlanoISD
http://www.twitter.com/Plano_Schools

